
  

The Circle 

September 2023 

Master Calendar 2023-24 
September 10 Rally Day—faith formation classes resume & Sunday morning service moves to 10:15 

September 14 Adult & Children’s Handbell rehearsals resume 

September 24 10:15 a.m. First Bibles received; classes begin October 1 

October 1  4 p.m. Amoroso Strings concert 

October 15  9:00 a.m. Lutheran World Relief Backpacks; 5:00 p.m. Crock Pot Cook-Off 

October 29 3:00 p.m. Trunk or Treat 

October 29 4:00 p.m. Peter Richard Conte, organist, concert 

November 3-4 Confirmation Lock-in 

November 19 4 p.m. Providence Chamber Orchestra concert 

December 3 4 p.m. Philadelphia Handbell Ensemble concert 

December 17 10:15 a.m. Christmas pageant 

December 24 Christmas Eve services at 4, 7 & 10 p.m.  

December 31 No faith formation classes  

February 14 7:30 p.m. Ash Wednesday service (ashes to go at 11 a.m.) 

February 25 4 p.m. DOPPELFLÖTE concert 

March 28 7:30 p.m. Maundy Thursday service  

March 29 7:30 p.m. Good Friday service  

March 31 Easter services at 8 and 10:15 a.m.; breakfast at 9 a.m. 

April 7 4 p.m. Principally Harps concert 

April 21 4 p.m. Providence Chamber Orchestra 

May 5 ASP car wash; 7 p.m. St. John’s Choir & Friends 

May 19 Pentecost with confirmation; last faith formation classes 

May 26 Sunday morning service time moves to 9 a.m. 

June 2 Graduate Sunday 

June 17 Vacation Bible School begins 

RALLY DAY!! 
September 10th is Rally Day!  Our Sunday service moves to 10:15 

and faith formation classes resume.  To celebrate being back togeth-

er after summer travels, we would like to invite everyone to a "coffee 

hour" from 9:45-10:10 a.m.   Faith formation classes will end a few 

minutes early to allow everyone to enjoy coffee, light snacks and fel-

lowship hosted by our Council. 

We are looking for other committees and groups to host on the sec-

ond Sunday of each month.  If you are interested, please contact 

Sonya. 

Table of Contents for this newsletter inside back cover 
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Dear Friends in Christ, 

Hello! It is a pleasure to be here, and to be writing this article. My name is 

Pastor Russ Crouthamel, and I’m the newly called Lead Pastor at  

St. John’s. I’d like to use this letter to introduce myself as we start this new 

chapter in our lives and ministry together as St. John’s Lutheran Church.  

I grew up in the Southeastern Pennsylvania Synod, in Souderton. It took 

me a few years after I graduated high school to figure out what God was 

calling me to do, but I eventually got there. That process took me to central 

Pennsylvania for college, then to Ohio for my time in seminary, and to the 

Western Iowa Synod for my first pastoral call to a congregation. After my 

time in Iowa, my family and I moved back to Pennsylvania, but first to 

Western Pennsylvania before coming back to this synod.  I’m happy to be 

back in this area, and I’m very excited to be a part of St. John’s. In the few 

weeks that I’ve been here, I’ve been able to be a part of Vacation Bible 

School, and I’ve led worship, have visited a few members of the congrega-

tion (with more visits to come), and have begun attending the cycle of 

meetings in the congregation and the community that help to keep the 

ministries of St. John’s running smoothly.  Throughout all of those things, 

I’ve been impressed by the welcome that I’ve received from everyone. I’ve 

also been impressed by the way that people at St. John’s are committed to serving God in worship and to serving 

our neighbors in a variety of ways.  

I’d like to particularly thank the members of the Call Committee for their service to the congregation during this 

time of transition.  The work that call committees do is always challenging, even at the best of times, and trying to 

discern God’s call for a congregation and for a pastoral candidate during the confusion and upheaval of the COVID

-19 pandemic was far from the best of times. The Call Committee did a lot of very good and very hard work during 

the pastoral transition process. I’m glad for the work that they did, and I’m hopeful that it’s work the congregation 

won’t need anyone else to do for quite some time. Members of the Call Committee, thank you for all the work 

you’ve done over the last few years. 

As we begin this work together, a few people have asked if there’s any help that I need, or anything that they can 

do. There are a few things that I’d ask for, that will help me to be able to be a more effective pastor, and for us to 

be able to work together. First and foremost, I’d ask that you please pray for me, and for all the staff members at 

St. John’s. Prayer is important, and workers in the church need prayer just as much as everyone else. I’ve been 

praying for St. John’s and its members, and I’ll keep praying for us and our life together.  

Another thing you can do, which will help me a lot as I begin, is to help me get to know you. A huge part of pastoral 

ministry is building relationships, and I’m looking forward to building relationships with the people of St. John’s, 

and to becoming more of a part of this community. I’d be glad to meet you for coffee, or to come and visit you at 

home, especially if you or a family member needs prayer or would like to talk. I’d also love it if you’d stop by my 

office during my office hours or to chat before or after worship.  (And possibly the simplest thing you can do, but a 

very important one, is please remind me of your name! I’m working on learning people’s names as much and as 

quickly as I can, but there are a lot of names for me to put with faces.) 

The last thing that I’d ask at the outset is this: I know that I will make mistakes in my work as pastor here. When I 

do make those mistakes, and if and when you have concerns about something that I’ve said or done, please come 

and talk with me about it. Direct, open communication is a hugely important part of addressing concerns and con-

flicts. It may not be an instantaneous ending to every issue that might arise, but open communication can help to 

resolve issues before they grow to be so big that they’re difficult to address.  

I know those things aren’t always the easiest to do. They’re things that are often challenging for me, as well.  But 

even though they’re challenging, they’re very important things. I’m looking forward to doing that challenging work 

together with you, as we all work together to discern and to do the work that God is calling us to, in our congrega-

tion and in the world. I’m excited to be the pastor here, and I’m excited to see where God will take us! 

In Peace, 

 

Pastor Russ 
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Amoroso Primo 
4:oo p.m., Sunday October 1st 

St. John’s Lutheran Church 
Amoroso da Capo (father, son duo) has been performing together for over 45 

years in all kinds of venues—everything from churches to the Academy of Music 

in Philadelphia.  Their repertoire includes sacred/worship music, classical music, 

as well as disco and pop music.  Their intent is to give their testimony and speak 

to their relationship with God.  Additionally, they want to share how God has 

shaped their musical relationship as well as the one they have with one another 

while sharing their musical gifts with audiences.  Save the date now to attend 

this superb and inspirational concert presented by Philadelphia Orchestra musi-

cians. 

Communion Bread 
The Worship & Music Committee received a request to return to homemade 

communion bread rather than our current practice of using wafers.  The commit-

tee was in favor of doing that on 

festivals pending a discussion with Dr. Tim Babinchak, our resident 

epidemiologist.  Dr. Tim’s response was that there is no more con-

cern using homemade bread now than there was before COVID-19.  

SO . . . . 

Bread Bakers Needed 
Following a discussion with Dr. Tim we will return to homemade 

communion bread on Reformation weekend, October 28th and 29th, 

and All Saints weekend, November 4th and 5th.  If you would like to 

bake bread for either of those weeks, or for a future service, please 

notify Parish Administrator Sonya Sowards at (610) 933-9347 ext. 2 

or by email to office@stjohnphoenixville.org.  Thanks in advance. 

WELCA will meet from 10:30 a.m. to 12 p.m. on Tuesday, September 

26th. 

Plan to attend and bring suggestions for speakers, activities, and 

fundraising. 

We continue our collections for our sick and shut-ins, area facilities, 

and Silver Springs.  Please continue to bring 2024 calendars, greet-

ing cards, tablets, tote bags, toiletries, bookmarks, coasters, playing 

cards, toothbrushes, toothpaste, dental floss, and mouthwash, etc. 

Keep collecting those Redner's tapes.  They make a huge difference. 

Without the support of the congregation it would limit our ability to reach out and minister to as many groups as we 

do.  

Please mark your calendar and plan to join us for a morning of fun and fellowship. 

Maui Wildfires 
Lutheran Disaster Response is coordinating with the Pacifica Synod 

and other partners to assess the needs of people impacted by the wild-

fires. They will work to provide for immediate needs and long-term re-

covery amid the widespread destruction. Lutheran Disaster Response 

is committed to accompanying recovering communities in the years 

ahead.  To donate, go to ELCA.org. 

mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Lutheran World Relief School Kits—collecting until October 9th 
While you hit the stores for the great back-to-school supplies deals now in progress, consider picking up some ex-

tras.  You can help provide materials globally to students in need!  Lutheran World Relief accepts donations of 

“school kits” which they distribute around the world to school-aged children.  St. John’s children’s ministry will as-

semble LWR backpacks on Sunday, October 15, 2023.  We hope to make another 100 bags this year.  For in-

structions on what to buy, please go to https://lwr.org/kits/school-kits/instructions.  New items only are needed 

with no patriotic or religious symbols on them.  You can buy a lot or just a few items or make a monetary donation 

that will allow us to purchase anything necessary to complete our kits. Donations can be left in the designated bin 

in the narthex. 

Thrivent Members Needed 
One major way to support our annual Lutheran World Relief 

School Kit collection drive is to host an Action Team! All Thrivent 

benefit and associate members are eligible to apply.  Thrivent will 

supply a $250 gift card that St. John’s can use toward purchas-

ing extra school supplies.  We will supply the information needed 

to report back to Thrivent.  Call Molly at (610) 933-3947 ext. 4 or 

email youthfamily@stjohnphoenixville.org if this is a way that you 

can help. 

https://lwr.org/kits/school-kits/instructions
mailto:youthfamily@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Green Team 
At the recent Southeast Pennsylvania Assembly one of 

the informational booths offered information supporting 

our church-wide statement on the care of creation, part 

of which is found below: 

Lutherans embrace the idea that the Refor-

mation did not end in the 16th century and that 

it should be ongoing and continual. Sometimes 

changes are incremental. At other times they can 

be dramatic. The Church in each age is called to 

rise to the challenges posed by that era. In the 

16th century, the chief issue that occupied Chris-

tians was the salvation of individuals. In our age, 

the most critical issue must surely be the fate of 

the Earth—the challenge to protect and restore God’s creation from the devastations caused by 

human activities. Addressing this challenge requires a new reformation in our time. 

For Christians, care of the Earth is not an “environmental cause.” Rather, it is central to our holy 

calling to treasure the Earth and to care for it as our common home, fully integrating creation-care 

into our love of God and neighbor. Without sacrificing the transformational effects of the 16th-

century Reformation, we are called to embrace an eco-reformation that will re-examine and rethink 

how we read the Bible, how we can expand the scope of our theology, how we can reconfigure our 

personal vocation and our common ethic, how we worship, how we organize our church life togeth-

er, and how we understand ourselves as creatures within creation as a whole. 

St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Telford, has supported a Green Team for many years and their website proclaims this 

mission statement: 

To deepen our theological understanding and spiritual relationship toward creation and stewardship of our 

environment. 

To provide education about current environmental issues including recycling and more responsible use of our 

limited natural resources. 

To promote initiatives within our congregation and local community toward providing a healthy, responsible 

and sustainable future. 

To that end Council is exploring the possible formation of St. John’s “Green Team” to pursue these efforts and is 

looking for members who share these concerns and would like to be involved. 

Please call or email Parish Administrator Sonya Sowards, office@stjohnphoenixville.org, expressing your interest 

by September 30th.  Thank you! 

Request for Sunday School Teachers 
Calling all those who are caretakers, open-hearted, fun and love to learn: our Sunday school program is still in 

need of a 5th and 6th grade teacher and a 7th grade female confirmation guide for the 2023-2024 program year. 

Join our flexible program and get the chance to invest in the future of St. John’s!  If you can’t commit to a full 

school year term, we also have plenty of spaces open for substitute teachers.  Please email youthfami-

ly@stjohnphoenixville.org if you are interested in learning more about either of these opportunities. 

Sunday Morning Book Club 
The Sunday Morning Book Club is starting their 22nd year with "The Vanishing 

Half" by Brit Bennett, followed by "The House of the Spirits" by Isabel Allende 

in October.  Books are suggested and then chosen by the group. Upcoming 

authors include Chris Bohjalian, Doris Kiernan, and Richard Osmun. Join us 

for one book or the whole program year!   Contact Jean Herbranson 

(deherb@juno.com) for book schedule details. 

mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
mailto:youthfamily@stjohnsweetair.org
mailto:youthfamily@stjohnsweetair.org
mailto:deherb@juno.com
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Stephen Ministries 

Would you like to be Stephen Leader?  Ste-

phen Ministries is offering Bridge Leaders 

Training Courses (BLTC) to fully equip lay-

people to serve as Stephen Leaders.  The 

BLTC provides Stephen Leaders with the 

knowledge, skills, and resources they need 

to successfully implement the Stephen 

Ministry System.  BLTC is a live, interactive 

training experience that fully equips and 

inspires participants to serve as Stephen 

Leaders.  The BLTC is now delivered over 

Zoom to cohorts of 20 people from across 

the United States, Canada and around the 

world.  It consists of 10 sessions of 21/2 

hours each, held twice weekly over five 

weeks or once weekly over ten weeks.  Op-

tions include morning, afternoon, or even-

ing cohorts.  In order to grow our leader-

ship team, we are hoping to train several 

additional people.  Please prayerfully con-

sider participating in a Bridge Leaders 

Training Course.  For further information 

contact Linda Landis.  

Donating Stock to St. John’s 
One of the many ways to financially support 

St. John’s is through the donation of stock.  

Donating appreciated stock will benefit the 

church and provide a potential tax benefit 

to the donor.  For stock that has been held 

for more than a year and has appreciated 

in value, one can take a charitable deduc-

tion based on the stock's fair market value 

on the day of donation.  Additionally, mak-

ing such a donation will avoid capital gains 

taxes on the increased value of the stock.  

If interested in donating stock to St. John’s, 

contact our Church Treasurer, Shirley 

Platzer, at (484) 938-7763. 

Save Your Cans 
The St. John's youth are collect-

ing aluminum beverage cans as 

a fundraiser to help with the 

costs of mission trips.  Please 

bag your cans and drop them off 

in Kley Hall.  Thank you!! 

Guidelines for Submission of 

Articles for St. John’s Communications 

Submissions to the Parish Administrator for insertion in  

St. John’s communications may include worship, faith for-

mation, social justice, music and community events, and any 

items directly related to St. John’s mission of “Living, growing & 

sharing in God’s love through Jesus Christ.”  Submissions re-

ceived by Monday at 11:00 a.m. will be included in the follow-

ing Sunday’s bulletin.  Later submissions will appear in the fol-

lowing week’s bulletin.  All submissions are also included in all 

other applicable forms of communication (email, social media, 

website, slides, etc.) as soon as possible after receipt. 

Submissions for The Circle newsletter are due on the 18th of 

every month (except July).  Submissions received after this 

deadline may appear in other applicable St. John’s communica-

tions and in the following month’s newsletter. 

When submitting articles, please include complete information 

such as date, time, location, and how to sign up for events 

(including links and QR codes to forms).  Images are welcome 

but should be photos taken around St. John’s or posters creat-

ed by the submitter—not stock images or any images down-

loaded from the Internet which St. John’s is not licensed to use. 

If you have any questions about St. John’s communications, 

please contact our administrator, Sonya Sowards, at  

office@stjohnphoenixville.org or (610) 933-3947 ext. 2. 

Back to School with 

Campus Ministry! 
With fall approaching, 

our vibrant campus 

ministry communities 

are ready to launch 

their fall semester pro-

gramming!  If you know 

a student attending 

school in the fall, 

please go to https://

www.luminelca.org/

refer-a-student/ to let 

our incredible pastors 

and leaders on cam-

puses know they’re 

coming.   And if they're 

staying in the region, 

connect them to the 

University Lutheran Church, the Lutheran Campus Ministry in 

Philadelphia!. 

mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Sponsor Flowers, Bulletins & Vigil Candle 
Members and friends are invited to sponsor the vigil 

candle in memory of or in honor of loved ones.  The 

cost is $12 per month.  You are also invited to offset 

the cost of the weekly bulletins.  That cost is $20 per 

week.  Our  florist supplies flowers (visible on our live-

stream as well as in-person services) at $25 per vase 

for a total of $50 for two.  Contact Sonya Sowards for 

available months and dates and to specify the occa-

sion, or you can use the sign-up sheets on the hallway 

bulletin board.  Thank you! 

There are so many ways to use the gifts God has given 

you at St. John's!  Especially now that we're getting 

back together, we need: 

• ushers 

• communion assistants/lectors 

• assisting ministers 

• live stream staff (“Stream Team”) 

• Faith Formation Committee members 

• choir members 

• drivers to bring shut-ins to worship 

• Stephen Ministers 

Please let Sonya Sowards know how you would like to 

use your time and talent at St. John’s, and she will put 

you in touch with the appropriate leader. Ministry 

group leader names can also be found on the last 

page of this newsletter. 

 

Give to St. John’s Via App 
Vanco, our eGiving provider, has launched an updated 

mobile app called Vanco Mobile (to replace GivePlus 

Mobile, which has been retired as of September 30th).  

You can download the Vanco Mobile app for free from 

the App Store or Google Play.  From there, you can 

make a one-time donation or set up recurring giving 

right through the app.  Just select your fund and 

amount, enter a payment method and complete the 

donation.  If you have questions or need assistance, 

email Dale Herbranson at dale.herbranson@outlook.com. 

Did you know?  Many employers offer the ability to have your donations deducted from your paycheck and then 

forward those donations on to us.  Some, such as Vanguard, offer a generous match so that your donation has the 

potential of a nice increase.  Contact your Human Resources Department to see if this is a possibility for you.  

Scan this QR code to give to the many 

ministries of St. John’s from your 

phone! 

Live Generously 
If you are a member of Thrivent, you are eligible to ap-

ply for two Action Team Grants each year to benefit 

your church.  Please contact your Thrivent representa-

tive if you would like to apply for an Action Team Grant 

in the coming year. You can learn more about Thrivent 

at www.thrivent.com. 

Budget Actual Budget Actual

Income:

Envelope Giving 28,182$        25,194$        197,274$      188,928$      

Other Income 5,675            4,693            39,725          36,911          

33,857$        29,887$        236,999$      225,839$      

Expenses 35,427$        29,254$        247,989$      199,736$      

Income (Deficit) (1,570)$         633$             (10,990)$       26,103$        

Monthly Year-to-Date

Summary Financial Report as of July 30, 2023

http://www.thrivent.com
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Thank you, dear friends, for the birthday gift and happy wish-

es on my special day.  The sweet little Bundt cake is a won-

derful treat and so delicious.  Your kindness, thoughtfulness 

and love are deeply appreciated. 

Warmly, 

Sandy Momyer 

Dear Fellowship Committee: 

What a pleasant surprise I had on my birthday.  A scrump-

tious chocolate cake with chocolate chips delivered to my 

door as well as a lovely birthday card.  What a pleasant way 

to celebrate my birthday.  Thanks so much to you, Sandy, for 

delivering my cake.  Also, thank you and the Committee 

members for your thoughtfulness and kindness.  I am so 

glad to be part of a loving, caring congregation. 

Blessings & peace, 

Mimi Woods 
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People of God Involved in God’s Work 
September Worship Staff 

Acolyte 

  3 TBD 

10 Jack Drewes 

17 Chloe Kunsch 

24 Nathaniel Becker 

Altar Guild 

  3 Nancy Cressman & Janet Ertell 

10 Donna Anderson & Cathy Garrett 

17 Jean Herbranson 

24 Betty Hans & Jean Herbranson 

Assisting Minister 

  3 Nancy Cressman 

10 Heather Yonosh 

17 Ron Stevens 

24 Annie Cummins 

Communion Assistant/Lector 

  3 Lynn Titus 

10 Bill Starling 

17 Shelley Saeger 

24 Walt Deichmann 

Counters 

  3 Jack & Janet Ertell, Donna Anderson 

10 Heather Yonosh, Jeanne Schanzenbach 

17 Mary Heiser, Mike & Cathy Kahl 

24 Stephen & Jen Drewes 

Evening Light Assistant 

  2 Buzz Hadfield 

  9 Rich Latella 

16 Toni Hadfield 

23 Sandy Momyer 

30 Shirley Platzer 

Lock-Up 

  3 TBD 

10 Elisa Khan 

17 TBD 

24 Kelly Gallagher 

Stream Team 

  3 Josh Romano, Paul Miller 

10 Aimee Hillegas, Dale Herbranson 

17 Dale Herbranson, TBD 

24 Josh Romano, Paul Miller 

Ushers 

  3 Don Titus & Donna Anderson 

10 Sue Starling & Nancy Cressman 

17 Cathy & Mike Kahl 

24 Barry Church & Cathy Garrett 

There is a meadow in hills of green 

Where grasses are soft beneath one’s 

Feet trees offer shelter a meadow 

Where breezes caress yet no bird sings 

No rabbits play no joyous shorts of 

Children at play 

Look closely in the grass are 

Little mounds each has upon its 

Face a name of one who will not 

Play and run in joy who are 

These?  These are the children 

Gunfire slew 

A meadow where no birds sing 

‘Til children live not in fear 

Is that too much to ask? 

Margaret Walker 

Listen you will hear 

God’s voice whispering 

In the gentle brook 

In warm breezes in the 

Rustle of grass hear 

Cooing of birds as 

They sing of God’s 

Love summer 

Time a time to rejoice at God’s 

Love warmth of  

Sun wondrously 

Given God’s love 

To us 

Margaret Walker 

Simple pleasures of 

Life in our rush 

Have we forgotten 

To walk in meadows 

Sweet hear the song 

Of birds in joyous 

Song rustle of 

Breezes softly blowing 

Waves lapping upon the 

shore 

No time no time no time 

To see what wonders God 

Gave us 

A poor life this if we 

Cannot stop and listen 

To the pleasure God 

Gave us 

Margaret Walker 
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